
 

Fellow Lions, 
 Happy New Year!!!! And all those other January and February 
holidays!  Red (a good part of this issue) is for Valentines Day – give 
someone you care about a hug!  Can you believe that it’s 2007 and 
half the current Lion Year has gone by?  Time to reflect on where 
we’ve been and where we’re headed.  Let’s take a look at the GOALS 
we established at our retreat last June: 

SRLC GOALS 2006-2007 
1. Support Lion Dick Bloomquist’s campaign for DG.  
2. Support the goals of District 22A and LCI.  Strive to repeat attainment of all 
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NOTICE TO MEMBERS 
As required by the constitution and bylaws of the Severn 
River Lions Club, notice is hereby given that the Nominating 
Committee will present a slate of officers for 2007-2008 at the 
General Membership Meeting on February 20, 2007.  
Nominations from the floor will also be taken at this meeting. 
 
Voting for officers for 2007-2008 will take place at the regular 
meeting on March 20, 2007. 

Continued page 2 

KING LIONS ROAR!!!! 

 
We learned this month that our West 
Arundel Branch was chartered on 
October 12, 2006.  More info later but 
mark your calendars - they are planning 
a Charter Night Celebration on June 1, 
2007 at the Ft. Meade Officers Club.  
We are honored to be the sponsoring 
club of the first new club in the District 
in quite awhile and will want to be there 
in full SRLC force .  
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Thanks to Tess Bloomquist and Lions Dick Bloomquist, Wayne Dudeck, 
Chuck Horne, Randy Roberts, and Ollie Wittig who volunteered to give 
their all to help save a life at the December blood drive.  
 
It’s a jungle out there.  Sharp things, accidents, people getting hurt, 
people needing blood.  I may be wrong, but I don’t think so.  
REMEMBER!  Sign up for the next blood drive drawing at the Elks 
Lodge from 1 to 7 pm on Monday, March 5, 2007. You have to be 
there to win. Give a little to save a lot. 

District awards including  Five Star Club award.  We’re right on track. 
3. Increase our number of ACTIVE members and continue to support the effort to charter the West Anne 

Arundel Branch.  West Arundel LC has been chartered and we’re plus 1 in active members. 
4. Encourage participation by all members in SRLC activities.  Use Membership & Retention Committee to 

facilitate participation of Members at Large, Affiliate members, and new members to participate in SRLC 
activities.   Ongoing 

5. Form a new LEO club and continue to support our existing LEO clubs.  Ongoing; Exploring expansion of 
LEOs into Magothy River MS, Severn River MS, St. Johns, and Annapolis Area Christian School 

6. Continue our support of vision screening including the Preschool Vision Screening Program.  Become more 
involved with hearing and diabetes programs.   Ongoing 

7. Review and improve publicity program to gain more visibility for SRLC and Lions.   Ongoing 
8. Continue our relationships with other service organizations in our area and where appropriate 

form new ones.  Ongoing 
 
 Looks like the goals we set were realistic.  Community service projects this year have 
already included our work with Youth – LEOs, sponsorship of 7 schools in the Peace Poster 
Contest, Teen Court, interaction with the kids we’ve given scholarships, sponsoring of the 
Tournament of Bands trophies, Cub Scouts, and more; Blood Drives in partnership with the Elks 
and American Legion; participation in LASH, the LASH Eyeglass sorting and the LASH Hearing 
Program; Preschool Vision Screenings and Training; Vision Screenings with the Titmus 
machines at health fairs; sponsorship of a family to the Diabetes Camp at Camp Merrick; sailing 
our 50th Anniversary Float in the 4th of July Parade; monthly Adopt-a-Highway pickups; and 
having an ongoing twinning relationship with Ironbridge & Severn Gorge LC in Shropshire, 
England. 
 So our upcoming Plans include more of the same – continued commitment to serving our 
community and always looking for more ways to serve.  Is there anything you’d like the club to 
tackle?  Just let us know – or at least say yes when we come knocking…   Have a great New 
Year everyone! (and Happy Valentines Day too!) 
 
Yours in Lionism, KL Sue 

King Lions Roar continued: 
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DISTRICT 22-A SOCIAL 

The District 22-A Social was held Saturday, January 27th, with International Director 
Howard Jenkins as the evenings speaker.  Our own Lion Dick Maurer was recognized 
twice – once with the International President’s Certificate of Appreciation for his work 
as District Administrative Assistant and once by the District Governor as Severn River’s 
STAR.  Shown above Lion Dick is sharing a moment with wife Fran and Sheila O’Neil, who 
appears to be waving a cruise flyer at photographer husband Lion Bill O’Neil.  Didn’t you 
guys just get back from a cruise!?!?  Well sure, see below where Lions Bill and Dick found 
the home of the Playa del Carmen Lions in Mexico. 
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MD 22 CONVENTION 
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MD 22 LIONS LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE 
ONLY DAYS AWAY 

CONTACT PDG ROWE HAYWOOD (410/272-8835) IF YOU’RE INTERESTED IN ATTENDING – 
THERE MIGHT BE A FEW SEATS LEFT!!! 

THE MORE WE KNOW, THE BETTER ‘WE SERVE’
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2006 – 2007 
DISTRICT 22-A OFFICERS 
 
Harold R. Boccia  410/569-2476 
District Governor   hboccia@aol.com 
515 Country Walk Court 
Bel Air, MD 21015 
 
Dick L. Bloomquist  410/647-7135 
Vice District Governor  dicklb@comcast.net 
107 Stauffer Road 
Severna Park, MD 21146 
 
Howard C. Seeger, Sr. 410/893-4622 
Cabinet Secretary  h-b-seeger@comcast.net 
1904 Munsey Drive 
Forest Hill, MD 21050 
 
Owen F. Landis, Sr.  410/557-7987 
Cabinet Treasurer  landisosr@comcas.net 
2317 Kings Arms Drive 
Fallston, MD 21047 
 
Richard J. Maurer  410/544-1156 
Administrative Assistant dick.maurer@comcast.net 
464 Yorkshire Drive 
Severna Park, MD 21146 
 
Larry Burton   410/836-3988 
Membership Co-chair  coach@clearviewcatv.net 
3175 Deths Ford Road 
Darlington, MD 21034 
 
Ray Huether    410/661-0230 
Membership Co-chair  rayhuether@verizon.net 
104 Leslie Avenue 
Baltimore, MD 21236 
 
Bob McLewee   410/877-7547 
Membership Co-chair  boblewee@aol.com 
1307 Stonewall Lane 
Fallston, MD 21047 
 
John Watkins   410/859-5634 
Region 1 Chair   johnwatkinsret@msn.com 
106 S. Hammonds Ferry Rd 
Linthicum, MD 21090 
 
Evonne Elton   410/519-4587 
Region 1 Zone 1 Chair eelton@cablespeed.com 
1002 Gander Way 
Severn, MD 21144 
 
Catherine Violette  410/757-7202 
Region 1 Zone II Chair Catherine@ctviolette.com 
1717 River Road 
Annapolis, MD 21409 

 

2006 – 2007 SRLC COMMITTEE LISTING 
Committee Chairperson Committee members 

Adopt A Highway Wayne Dudeck Sign up as needed 
American Legion 
liaison 

Sue Parks Strait 

Bull Roast Nancy Burns 
Wayne Dudeck 

100% Membership event. All 
members expected to 
participate. 

Blood Drive Dale Strait  
Charter Night Don Rayment  
Children’s Fair Dick Maurer Zelenakas, Councill, Jenkins, 

R. Smith 
Christmas Party Nancy Burns  
Constitution and By-
Laws 

Bob Muchow  

Eye Exams / Hearing 
Aids 

Dick Bloomquist Knauth 

Eyeglass Collection Ollie Wittig Multiple “box sitters” 
Finance Bill O’Neil Chesler, Clark, Kutsch 
Fruit Sales Randy Roberts 

 
Luce, R. Smith, Maurer, 
Horne, Milord; 100% 
Membership event. All 
members expected to 
participate 

Fruit Sale Lunches  Councill 
Fundraising (other than 
fruit sales) 

Nancy Burns Councill 

Kinder Fest Rick Stefany Councill, R. Smith, Maurer 
LASH Representatives  Talentino, Clark 
LEHP Nancy Burns  
LEO Ulysses Archie 

Nancy Burns 
Bill Zelenakas 

Harbour School LEO 
SPMS YouthRise LEO 
District LEO Chairman 

Loan Closet Oriey Glenn Nancy Burns 
Meals on Wheels Dale Strait Wittig, Urschel, Greene, 

Greene, O. Glenn, J. Earley 
Membership Ken Tschantre R. Smith, Knauth, Dudeck 
Newsletter Sue Parks   
Nominations Randy Roberts R. Smith, Parks, Dudeck, C. 

Horne 
Pack 688 liaison Ollie Wittig  
Partners in Care Shirley Greene M. Greene 
Peace Poster Nancy Burns S. Greene 
Picnic Ken Tschantre Maurer, Wittig, Geis, Glenn 
Preschool Vision Scrn Ollie Wittig Knauth, Maurer, Clark 
Programs Bob & Nadja 

Muchow 
 

Public Relations Nadja Muchow Milord (fruit sales) 
Rebuilding Together George Councill, 

Jr 
 Jager, Clark, R. Smith 

Scholarship Ollie Wittig Kutsch, R. Smith, Tschantre 
Scrapbook Nancy Earley  
SPHS Band liaison Nancy 

Garczynski 
 

Teen Court Don Rayment Knauth, Payne 
Twinning T. Kutsch Johnson 
DG Campaign Ctte. Dick Bloomquist Zelenakas, Strait, Wittig 
Visitations Ray Smith  
We Serve, Lion of the 
Year 

Jon Valett Rayment 
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Highlights of December & January Board of Directors Meetings  
 
December 12, 2006 
 
Attendees: 
 
Board: 
Nancy Burns  George Councill  Milum Greene  Shirley Greene  Chuck Horne  Trent Kutsch 
Nadja Muchow  Bill O’Neil   Sue Parks    Randy Roberts  Jon Valett   
 
Other Members:  
Dick Bloomquist  Dick Maurer   Bob Muchow  Dale Strait   Ollie Wittig    
 
King Lion Announcements: KL Sue announced that the Cabinet Meeting scheduled for January 29th has been  
rescheduled to February 16th.  
 
Old Business/Reports: 

 
Fruit Sales –– Lion Randy Roberts reported that orders ran about the same as last year’s December sale. 

All was ready for Saturday’s sale. 
 
Preschool Vision Screening – Lion Ollie reported 12 Lion’s were trained on December 2 and that over 80 

kids were screened. Another screening is set in February. 
 
Food Collection Drive – Lions Ollie and Nancy reported that the Cubs and the Leos both beat us in food 

collection and that we owed them Pizza. 
 
Peace Posters - Lion Nancy reported that none of our posters received votes in the district competition. 
 
SPHA Clean-up Day – Lion Chuck Horne reported that the clean-up plans had been changed due to a 

faulty water hearer. The broken water heater has been replaced and all water removed. 
 

Other items :   
- Lion Dale Strait reported that there had been a successful blood drive. 
- VDG Dick Bloomquist reported that 35 people had been given eyeglasses and examinations during the 

year. 
 
New Business: 

Other Items – Lion Nancy reported that Bull Roast tickets had been ordered and that the Bull Roast would 
be April 21st. 

 
 

January 9, 2007 
 
Attendees: 
Board: 
Nancy Burns  Milum Greene  Shirley Greene  Chuck Horne  Roger Knauth  Trent Kutsch 
Nadja Muchow  Bill O’Neil   Sue Parks    Randy Roberts  Ken Tschantre  Jon Valett 
  
Other Members:  
Dick Maurer  Dale Strait  Ollie Wittig   Bill Zelenakas   
 
Treasurer’s Report: Lion Bill O’Neil reported bank account balances as follows: 
 Activities Checking     10,857.98 
 Administrative Checking      6,698.92 
 Truck Replacement Fund   13,440.46  
 
 Foundation Checking      3,423.53 
 Foundation Money Market   11,530.01 
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Old Business/Reports: 

Mid-Year Review Activities Budget – $9,900 profit from fruit sales thus far. 
 
West Arundel – KL Sue reported that West Arundel had been officially chartered in October. Lion Bill 

reported that dues issues need to be resolved. A discussion of what SRLC will donate for an expected early May 
charter night ensued. 

Food Survey Results – Lion Ollie Wittig presented the results of the food survey which were generally 
positive. The consensus of the board was to present the results at the next general membership meeting and 
call for a vote of the membership to determine if we wanted to keep the current caterers. 

 
Membership – Lion Ken Tschantre reported that he had a number of new brochures and that we really 

need to work on membership. 
 

Fruit Sales –– Lion Randy Roberts reported that we were committed to ordering a full truck of fruit for 
the January sale. 

 
Storage Shed – Lion Nancy Burns reported that Severn Office and Storage will donate a small shed to 

SRLC. 
 

SPHA Clean-up Day – Lion Chuck Horne reported that we leave Kinder Park in April and that he will 
schedule another clean up in the next two months. 

 
Truck Replacement  – Lion Roger reported that they had looked at 6 trucks at a bakery. Chuck and 

George were to schedule a time to look at them to make a final recommendation. 
 
New Business: 

Melvin Jones Fellowships – Moved to a Foundation Meeting. 
 

Other Items –  
- Emmitsburg Leadership Training – KL Sue reported that this training was available and that the club 

had sponsored some costs of it in the past. Lion Jon Valett moved that the club split the $150 
budgeted between interested Lions, with no more than half going to any one Lion. Lion Trent Kutsch 
seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 

- Liaison with Chamber of Commerce – KL Sue will talk to the head of the Chamber to discuss setting 
up a Liaison. 

- Lion Dale Strait announced a March 5th Blood Drive. 
- Lion Bill Zelenakas announced that the Harbor School Leos were having a bit of a tough time. He 

asked for a volunteer to be there to help. He will ask for volunteers at the next general membership 
meeting. 

 
January 9th, 2007 - Severn River Lions Foundation Meeting 

- Lion Chuck Horne moved to donate $2,000 to LVRF to fund two Melvin Jones Fellowships with the 
money going to Campaign SightFirst II.  Second by Lion Jon Valett and approved unanimously. 

 
January 16th, 2007 - Special Board Meeting 

- Meeting to order at 6:35 to discuss the purchase of a new truck. Lion Jon Valett moved if the committee 
to get a new truck for up to $1,000 and up to $1,000 in maintenance they should be approved to do so. 
Lion Chuck Horne seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 

- A second item of discussion concerned a request from nurse at SPMS for back brace for a disabled 
student.  It was agreed that Lion Bill O’Neil would contact her and look into it further. 
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FABULOUS FRUIT SALES IN 
PROGRESS! 

Mark your calendars – 100% membership 
participation event – get your orders in 
early and be on hand for the distribution!

Order Deadline:   Distribution Date: 
 
FEBRUARY 17   FEBRUARY 24 
 
MARCH 17    MARCH 24 

 

 

Thanks to PDG Bob Muchow and Lions Rollins 
Clark, Roger Knauth, and Dale Strait who 
screened 37 preschool age children at the 
Cecil Elementary School in inner-city Baltimore 
on Wednesday, January 24, 2007.  This is the 
seventh school in the Homewood area of the 
city where Severn River Lions are saving kids’ 
sight by screening for amblyopia (lazy eye), the 
leading cause of monocular blindness in 
children.  Way to go, Lions.   

PRESCHOOL VISION 
SCREENING PROGRAM 

 

GREETINGS FROM RETIRED  
LION DON OLSEN 

Lion Don Olson retired from the SRLC several years ago, 
but sends his greeting to our membership.  Don and his 
wife, Wanda, now reside in Ocean City, MD, and both are 
enjoying their retirements.  They are both still avid bowlers 
(Don admits Wanda is the better bowler).   They have been 
taking IRS/AARP Tax Training and with an ample supply of 
computers in their home will provide income tax preparation 
services to the elderly in the area.   That should help keep 
some of these seniors out of tax jail!  In addition, Don and 
Wanda are enthusiastic members of the Ocean City 
Reserve Police.  Don was an outstanding SRLC member 
and was awarded a Melvin Jones Fellowship.  He still has 
many fond memories of his SRLC experiences.  He is a Life 
member of the American Legion and hopes to visit the 
SRLC when he returns to the Severna Park area.  

Two Diagnoses: Eye Condition Reveals 
Multiple Sclerosis 

 
Ask VSP network doctor Marty Carroll, O.D., to estimate the 
value of a yearly eye exam, and this cheerfully upbeat eye 
doctor won’t mince his words.  “Take it from me, an annual 
eye exam can be absolutely priceless at times,” booms the 
Cheyenne, Wyoming, practitioner. “I’m talking about 
situations in which the eye doctor discovers the symptoms of 
a significant medical condition – and then quickly refers the 
patient to medical care.  In that kind of situation, rapid 
intervention can protect quality of life or even help save a 
life. How can you measure the value of that?” 
 
To illustrate his point – dramatically – Dr. Carroll describes a 
recent case in which a young mother of two children came in 
for a supposedly “routine” eye examination . . . and left with 
a doctor’s referral that quickly pinpointed her early-stage 
multiple sclerosis (MS).  Until the visit to her family eye 
doctor, this 34-year-old mom had no inkling that she might 
be suffering from this chronic, potentially disabling illness – 
a disorder of the central nervous system that currently affects 
more than 300,000 Americans. 
 
Caused by a variety of factors and so far incurable, MS can 
lead to increasing loss of muscular function, growing 
weakness and even total disability for patients who fail to 
have it diagnosed early and then treated effectively.  “When I 
examined the patient, she mentioned that she’d been 
experiencing some blurred vision and painful movement in 
one eye. She also reported a reduced ability to distinguish 
colors.  As soon as I heard about those symptoms and also 
noticed that she had a discolored optic nerve, I went on 
double alert. Why?  Because those indicators often signal the 
condition known as ‘optic neuritis,’ which is frequently 
associated with MS in younger female adults.” 
 
Although optic neuritis (chronic inflammation of the optic 
nerve) can also be triggered by viruses, bacteria or even 
autoimmune disorders such as lupus, the culprit often turns 
out to be MS, says Dr. Carroll. “Research shows that more 
than 55 percent of all MS patients will develop optic 
neuritis,” he notes, “which is why I start looking for possible 
symptoms of MS whenever I learn a patient has 
inflammation of the optic nerve.  In this young woman’s 
case, I was able to refer her to a neurologist who made the 
MS diagnosis and got her started on an effective treatment 
program right away. This patient was very smart – because 
she schedules yearly eye exams for herself and her family.” 
 
Is Marty Carroll sold on the idea of regular, health-protecting 
eye examinations for all of his patients?  “You bet!” he says 
with a determined grin. “Just think about it for a second. An 
eye exam takes only a few minutes, and then you can rest 
easy, knowing your vision is being protected.  But what if 
that exam helps you uncover a medical condition that could 
vitally affect the quality of your life?  How could you ever 
put a price tag on that?” 

Reprinted with Permission of VSP 
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BIRTHDAYS 
JANUARY 
Rick Mulderick – 5  
Randy Roberts – 7 
Oriey Glenn – 11 
Counts, Don – 17  
Jack Latham – 19  
Art Foehser – 25 
 
FEBRUARY 
Meade Stith – 14  
Dick Maurer – 15  
Joe Hunter – 27 

Membership Report January, 2007 

Members December 31, 2006 69
Active  38
At Large 10
Life 2
Affiliate 18
Privileged 1
Members January 31, 2007 69
Leo Club Members 60

SEVERN RIVER ACTIVITY REPORT SUMMARY 
 Year to Date January, 2007 
 Hours Hours 
Health 69.5 15.5
Diabetes Awareness 0 0
Sight 197 21
Hearing 14 4
LASH 69 6
Youth 222 42
Community 964 251
Environment 66.5 0
International Relations 1 0
Lionism 2411 375

TOTALS 4014 714.5

REMINDER 
If you expect to miss a Membership Meeting, be 
sure to email Secretary Jon Valett, 
valett@comcast.net, or call 410/544-7278 by 4 pm 
on the Sunday prior to the meeting.   If you are an 
Affiliate or MAL Member, call if you are going to 
attend.  Thanks. 

 

NOTICE 
The MEMBERSHIP ROSTER 
is a separate insert in this 
issue so that you may easily 
access it to hang on the 
refrigerator.  Please be sure 
to check your listing and let 
me know if any corrections 
are necessary.  Thanks. 

FAMILY MEMBERSHIP DUES 
 
Effective January 1, 2007, dues for the second member of our Family Memberships will be 
reduced by $5 per quarter.  Next issue will include more from Treasurer Bill O’Neil about how 
SRLC dues are structured.  In the meanwhile, if any of your family members who are living in your 
household have been considering joining us, now’s the time – bring them out to a meeting and let’s 
get to know each other.  



  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
    
 
 
 
 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
2/6   General Membership Meeting – American Legion Post 175 
   Program: Cathy Vitale, AA County Councilperson 
2/7   West Arundel General Membership Meeting 
2/9 – 11  Lions Leadership Training – National Fire Academy, Emmitsburg 
2/13   SRLC Board Meeting – Jaycee Building, Kinder Park – 7:30 
2/16   District Cabinet Meeting – Holiday Inn Select, Timonium 
2/20   General Membership Meeting – American Legion Post 175 
   Program: Adrienne Hughes – AA Co REACH Program 
2/21   West Arundel General Membership Meeting 
2/24   Fourth Fabulous Fruit Sale 
 
3/5   Blood Drive – Elks, Truckhouse Road, Severna Park 
3/6   General Membership Meeting – American Legion Post 175 
3/7   West Arundel General Membership Meeting 
3/9   Lions Day at the UN 
3/13   SRLC Board Meeting – Jaycee Building, Kinder Park – 7:30 pm 
3/18   Melvin Jones Luncheon, Richlin Ballroom 
3/20   General Membership Meeting – American Legion Post 175 
3/21   West Arundel General Membership Meeting 
3/22   Combined Region Meeting 
3/24   Final Fabulous Fruit Sale (for the 2006 – 2007 season that it) 
3/29   LASH General Membership Meeting 
3/31   LASH Eyeglass Sorting 
 
 

SEVERN RIVER LIONS CLUB 
NEWSLETTER 

is published bi-monthly in the
interest of the SRLC, a nonprofit
organization.  You may contact
SRLC by writing to: 
 
Severn River Lions Club 

P.O. Box 118 
Severna Park, MD  21146 

PHONE: 
(410) 544-6719 

or E-MAIL: 
srlions@toad.net 

 
The SRLC meets semi-
monthly on the first and third
Tuesdays at the American
Legion Post 175 on
Manhattan Beach Road. 
 Social – 6:30 pm 
 Meeting – 6:59 pm 

We’re on the Web! 
See us at: 

www.SEVERNRIVERLIONS.ORG 

SEVERN RIVER LIONS CLUB 
SEVERN RIVER LIONS FOUNDATION

P.O. BOX 118 
SEVERNA PARK, MD 21146 

2006 – 2007 
International Theme 

 


